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Impacts From Federal Government Shut Down 
 

 
Dear Provider/Administrator 
 
The intent of this communication is to relay our plan of operation as it relates to the Federal 
Government Shutdown which impacts our Nursing Home (NH) providers and Residential 
Care Services (RCS) NH staff.  
Yesterday, 10-1-25, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) gave the 
directive that all state survey and certification agencies had to halt all federal survey work 
and Residential Care Services (RCS) was to wrap up work we had started prior to 10-1-25, 
within 4 hours.  RCS staff will need to come back and finish these federal surveys once the 
shutdown ends.  Currently federal surveys are paused.  
 
RCS has state licensing regulations that require us to inspect facilities every 15.99 
months.  Typically, we conduct our licensing visits with the federal survey.  We will 
temporarily pause doing the license visits and wait for federal surveys to start again.  If we 
were to conduct them now, RCS would have to go back in again and conduct the federal 
survey later which means 2 visits RCS staff must do, and 2 visits disrupting the daily routine 
of residents and provider staff. We will revisit this decision if the shutdown continues beyond 
30 days.  At that point we may need to start doing our licensing visits, so we do not get 
behind in the state requirement and to ensure we are still visiting homes and monitoring 
care and services  
 
All tasks in community programs (ALF, ESF, AFH, CCRSS) will continue as usual and 
uninterrupted.  Our work in these programs is not funded through federal dollars.  
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Work in Medicaid only facilities (ICF/IID Facilities and Nursing Facilities) will continue 
as usual through the first quarter of the federal fiscal year (October through 
November 2025).  
 
CMS has directed us to only conduct investigations for Immediate Jeopardy (IJ) and harm 
level complaints for NH during the federal shutdown.  However, RCW requires us to 
investigate any complaint received.  RCS will continue investigating all complaints, but 
will only cite IJ and harm citation(s) at the federal level (F Tags).  All other citations will 
need to be cited through the state regulatory process.  
 
Enforcement actions will continue during this time.  Enforcement for IJ and Harm level 
citations will be coordinated with CMS.  All other citations will be enforced using state 
enforcement remedies. The iQIES system remains available for use so providers will 
receive all Statements of Deficiencies (SODs) via ePOC and can return any Plan of 
Correction (POC) via ePOC.  
 
CRU is still accepting complaints for all settings during the shutdown and CMS has a small 
crew still working on critical issues.  If you wish to review the guidance issued by CMS click 
the link for  CMS   QSO-26-01-ALL.  
  
Thank you for your continued commitment to client health and safety. If you have any 
questions, please contact RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

       
Amy Abbott, Director 
Residential Care Services 
 
DSHS: “Partnering with People” 

https://www.cms.gov/files/document/qso-26-01-all.pdf
mailto:RCSPolicy@dshs.wa.gov

